MCLE BOARD MINUTES April 13,2018

WASHINGTON STATE BOARD OF
MANDATORY CONTINUING LEGAL EDUCATION

MINUTES
April 13, 2018

The meeting of the Washington State Board of Mandatory Continuing Legal Education was called to order
by Vice Chair John Bender at 9:00 a.m. on Friday, April 13, 2018. Board members in attendance were:

John Bender (via phone)
Scott Bergstedt (via phone)
Rebecca Stewart-Levon (via phone)
Asia Wright (via phone)

Liaisons and Statf attending were:

JTean McElroy Director, Regulatory Services Dpt.
Adelaine Shay MCLE Manager/MCLE Board Staff Liaison
Nina Cohen MCLE Analyst

Review of Minutes for Januarv 12, 2018.

The MCLE Board reviewed and approved the minutes from their January 12, 2018 meeting.

Member Petitions/Appeals

-The Board reviewed and decided on a total of six member petitions.

-The Board reviewed and decided on a total of six member appeals of Board’s decisions on petitions.
-The Board reviewed and decided on one member’s appeal of an accreditation decision made by staff.
-The Board reviewed and decided on one sponsor’s appeal of an accreditation decision made by staff,
-No listing of these decisions is included in these minutes to protect the confidentiality of the members.

FYI Lawyer Feedback, Sponsor Feedback, and Budget & Audit Memo

The Board heard feedback from a member regarding their opinion on APR(c)(2). The Board heard
feedback from a sponsor who provided feedback regarding the proposed accredited sponsor fee increase.
The Board reviewed an MCLE fee structure memo prepared by the MCLE Manager to be taken to the
Budget and Audit Committee meeting in May 2018. No action on these items is to be taken.

Adjournment

There being no further business at hand, the MCLE Board meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m. The next
regularly scheduled Board meeting will be at 10:00 a.m. on Friday, May 11, 2018.

Respectfully submitted,
M B’\/U r

Adelaine Shay
MCLE Board Staff Liaison



